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30 September 2022 

Ms Sara Stark 
Director, DER – Network Regulation 
Australian Energy Regulator 
GPO Box 3131  
CANBERRA ACT 2601 
 
By email: sara.stark@aer.gov.au 
 
Dear Ms Stark 
 
AER Consultation - Incentivising and Measuring Export Service Performance  
 
Ergon Energy Corporation Limited (Ergon Energy) and Energex Limited (Energex), operating as 
Distribution Network Service Providers (DNSPs) in Queensland, welcome the opportunity to provide 
a submission to the Australian Energy Regulator (AER) on its Consultation Paper - Incentivising and 
Measuring Export Service Performance (the Consultation Paper). 
 
Ergon Energy and Energex appreciate the concerns raised with respect to the current absence of a 
specific export service-related incentive and, specifically, the view that the current regulatory 
environment could disincentivise DNSPs from investing in export capacity. Further, Ergon Energy 
and Energex support the objectives of incentivising export services in principle. However, there are 
notable concerns with respect to the quality, availability, and comparability of the data necessary to 
support a number of the incentive options the AER has proposed. 
 
Given the average low level of constraints currently experienced and the challenges associated with 
deriving suitably robust export service metrics, Ergon Energy and Energex strongly oppose the 
extension of a STPIS financial incentive to exports at this time.  It is our view, that a conservative 
approach to the introduction of export service-related performance incentives is warranted and 
reputational incentives are sufficient to encourage the efficient provision of export services by 
DNSPs. On this basis, a paper trial should be implemented to explore and test the robustness of a 
selection of potential metrics with the view of reconsidering other incentives in the future.  

Ergon Energy and Energex support the AER in its development of an inaugural export performance 
report as part of the 2023 electricity network performance report.  As outlined in the consultation 
paper, there are a number of data limitations that require consideration and clear direction in relation 
to the manner by which data is  collected or estimated.  This is critical to ensure comparability 
between DNSPs. 




















